
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Millen Kindy 
 

 
Congratulating all the children on how well they are settling into the routines of Kindy. They have 
made a wonderful start to the beginning of the school year. It is a pleasure to meet such a lovely 
group of children and their parents. 
 
Term One Program 
This term our Kindy theme is ‘Ourselves’. We will be learning about our bodies, senses, our 
likes/dislikes and how we grow and change. We will also be looking at our families and how we are 
all different, but special and unique.  
 
Family Photo  
In Kindy we aim to create a sense of belonging and want to get to know each child’s family. Please 
bring in a family photo for us to display in our classroom.   
 
Early Literacy Skills  
Learning to read and write can follow a similar pattern to learning to speak. We accept all early 
attempts at writing/drawing and encourage children to have many attempts. We are initially 
focusing on the beginning sounds of words, syllables and rhyming. We will be looking at 
environmental print (Target, Coles, McDonalds), and the letters of our names. Our focus letters are  
S A T P I N. 
 
Numeracy 
We will be focusing on counting, one to one correspondence, patterns, colour, shape and number 
recognition. 
 
Handwriting 
Throughout the school Victorian Modern cursive is used, so this is what the children will have 
modelled to them and will be practising in Kindy. We have included an alphabet sheet for use at 
home. Later in the term, the children will start writing their names which will become part of their 
morning routine.  After they have put their lunch box and drink bottles on the shelf, they can find 
their name and sit down and complete their name card. When they have done this, they can read a 
book or do a puzzle until the bell rings for ‘mat time’. 
 
‘You Can Do It’ 
This is an excellent life skill program that will be included in our work with the children and will be 
embedded in our Kindy day.  The children learn about confidence, persistence, organisation, getting 
along and resilience through the use of puppets and other activities. 
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At Home Activities 
We will be sending home a class toy. This will be accompanied by a scrap book.  Can you please 
encourage your child to draw a picture in the scrap book of what the class toy did with your child 
and we would appreciate it if you could write a short comment to accompany their picture.  We will 
also be sending home the ‘Surprise Bag.’  The children will choose something to put into the bag and 
then describe it to the class when they bring it back on their next Kindy day.  Your child does not 
have to participate in this if they don’t want to. 
 

School Hours 
We open the doors at 8.20 and the school day officially begins at 8.30. Home time is 2.45. If you 
arrive late to school or are picking up your child early, please visit the office first to pick up a late 
arrival or leaving early slip.  
 
Crunch ‘N Sip and Morning Tea  
We encourage the children to bring fruit or vegetables for “Crunch ‘N Sip” which we usually have 
around 9.30. Please bring your child’s Crunch ‘N Sip in a labelled container and place it in the Crunch 
‘N Sip tub in the morning. We also encourage fruit and /or vegetables for morning tea along with a 
healthy snack if your wish. We would prefer them to only have water in their drink bottles. We 
encourage the children to eat as much as possible but what is uneaten is left in their lunch box so 
parents are aware of what their child likes or does not like to eat at Kindy. 
 
Clothes and Hats 
Could you please ensure that your child has a spare set of clothes in their bag.  Please make sure 
that your child has a labelled hat for Kindy which can be kept in their pigeon hole. 
 
Parent Roster 
Help from parents is welcomed and encouraged. The parent roster will commence later in the term. 
This is a wonderful opportunity for you to spend some time with your child. Grandparents, aunties 
and uncles are also very welcome.  When you are on roster, we will ask you if you want to do an 
activity or you can just play with the children.  Siblings are also welcome. 
 
Birthdays 
Birthdays are a special event in the Kindy. We would love you to be on parent roster on your child’s 
birthday.  You may also bring in cupcakes. If your child’s birthday does not fall on their Kindy day, it 
is still celebrated. 
 
Speech and Occupational Therapy Referrals 
There are times when Speech Therapy/Occupational Therapy is recommended to help your child 
develop a skill. Referrals should be looked at as a positive experience for your child as early 
intervention is vital and can prevent problems in the future. We would discuss this with you prior to 
sending any referral. 
 
Attendance  
The Department of Education regulations requires an explanation from a parent/guardian within 3 
days if a student is absent. The form of these notifications can be via SMS Message (0437 887 585), 
via the online form on the school’s website, handwritten note given to the classroom teacher, or by 
sending an email to millen.ps@education.wa.edu.au.  These notes are retained and must coincide 
with absences marked on the class roll. The teacher will follow up all unexplained absences. Any 
continual unexplained absences will be referred to the school administration. Permission to leave 
the school grounds will not be granted unless parent/carer advice has been received. Parents/carers 
are requested to sign a school register and obtain a ’leaving pass ’from the office if they need to 
take their child out of school during the course of the school day. 



 

 

 
 
Rest 
After lunch we encourage a short rest time. The children will be introduced to different types of music 
and relaxation techniques as well as being read stories.  We have also introduced the children to yoga. 
 
 
Correspondence 
Could you please regularly check your child’s tray for newsletters or Book Club, especially if they 
have been absent. If your child is late to school could you please go to the office and get a late note 
before coming to class. 
 
Library 
We will be going to the library every second week and the children will be able to take home a book.  
Kindy Norn will visit the library Thursday’s (odd weeks) 8:45-9:30. Kindy Kwelena will visit the library 
Friday’s (even weeks) 1:45-2:15. The children will have the book for two weeks then return it and 
choose another book. 
 
Cooking 
We love cooking in Kindy and will be doing so quite often.  At times we may make sweet treats, 
please let us know if you have any concerns regarding this. 
 
Homework Policy  
Millen Primary School supports homework. However, homework at Millen Primary School will not be 
compulsory, and will be disassociated from any form of reward or discipline for students (that is, 
there will be no rewards for homework completion nor punishments for not completing assigned 
homework).  
 
It is important that each student maintains a balanced lifestyle. Maintaining a healthy body and 
mind; as well as participating in unstructured play (for example; role playing, playing outside, 
constructing etc.), socialisation (for example; playing/ communicating with other children and 
sharing, being considerate etc) and time to relax are all essential elements to effective learning.  
 
At Millen Primary School we also believe that some level of homework can support higher levels of 
student achievement through;  

•  consolidating, extending and practising skills and concepts learnt at school  

• developing each student’s sense of responsibility  

•  fostering independent learning and time management skills  

• extending the time available to the teacher for monitoring student progress  

•  strengthening the partnership between the student, teacher and parent  

 
As a part of our continuing literacy program we will be offering home reading books starting in Term 
3. This is not a requirement and is completely up to you and your child if you would like to start 
using the home readers. Your child is not supposed to be able to read at all. This is just a modelling 
exercise that will begin the reading process. We would like you to read the short sentence and then 
encourage your child to repeat the words after you, pointing to the words in the book as they ‘read’. 

This is called “echo reading”. These books are a valuable resource so please ensure they are 
looked after and returned each week. This reading should not replace the valuable reading of 
storybooks and informational books you may be reading with your child.   
 



 

 

 
Your child’s happiness is of paramount importance to us.  Please inform us if your child is 
experiencing any problems. We trust that this is going to be a very rewarding and enjoyable year.  If 
you have any queries or concerns, please let us know. 
 
 
 
Thank you,  
Kristen Bulfer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Millen Primary School Kindergarten English Major Teaching Emphases  

Millen Primary School has developed a consistent approach to the teaching and learning of English 

across year levels. Below is an outline of the major teaching emphases for the Kindergarten year. 

 Term One Term Two Term Three Term Four 

 Recount – texts 
that retell.   
e.g. news telling  

Narrative - texts 
that entertain. 
e.g. nursery 
rhymes, stories  

Description - 
texts classify and 
describe 
something. 
e.g. describing an 
object or place  

Persuasive - texts 
that give an 
opinion about a 
topic.  
e.g. likes and 
dislikes  

The 
Communicating 
Learning 
Development 
Area 

• listening and speaking skills 
• relationships between sounds, letters and words 
• take part in reading, writing and viewing behaviours. 

 

 
 

Experiences in early childhood settings build on the range of experiences with language, literacy and 
numeracy that children have within their families and communities. For Kindergarten, literacy 
incorporates a range of modes of communication including music, movement, dance, storytelling, 
visual arts, media and drama, as well as talking, listening, viewing, reading and writing. Positive 
attitudes and competencies in literacy and numeracy are essential for children’s successful learning. 
The foundations for these competencies are built in early childhood. 
 
Our phonological awareness programme is directed by The Department of Education Kindergarten 
Phonological and Phonemic Awareness resource. This document is informed by key initiatives that 
include: The Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF, 2009); the Kindergarten Curriculum Guidelines, 
The National Quality Standard (NQS, 
2013), and The Early Years of Schooling (DETWA, 2011). 
 
Kindergarten provides an environment that engages students in a wealth of literature and enjoyable 
language and literacy experiences. Oral language, phonological awareness, vocabulary and concepts 
of print have strong links to learning to read and write successfully. Learning about words, sounds 
and letters in Kindergarten is the beginning of a systematic sequence of teaching and learning for 
the early years of school. 
 
In Kindergarten we will expose students to:  
- Listening to sounds in the environment. 
-  Awareness of words, sounds and letters. 
-  Relationships between sounds and letter groupings within words. 
 
The sequence addresses developing a strong oral language, words, syllables, rhymes, letters, 
phonemic awareness and blending and segmenting.  



 

 

As children grow and develop at different rates and come to Kindergarten with vastly different 

experiences, it is acknowledged that all children will achieve differently. We are committed to make 

the experiences for children relevant to their individual abilities. 

Strategies to differentiate for individual needs may include: 

• Breaking tasks and instructions into smaller components. 

• Tasks completed with teacher assistance.  

• Providing brain breaks. 

• Using visual aids. 

• Scaffold tasks.  

Strategies to differentiate for extending students may include: 

• Extra-curricular programs. 

• Open-ended tasks from children’s own interest.  

• Teacher support to extend the program.  

 

Further information on the Australian Curriculum can be found here: 

https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/parent-information/ 

Information about how you can support your child’s learning can be found here: 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/resources-for-parents 
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Kindergarten Mathematics 

The Kindergarten Curriculum is reflective of the Kindergarten Guidelines, the Early Years Learning 
Framework and the National Quality Standards 
 
 
Below is an outline of the major teaching emphases for the year. 
 

 Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 

Number Build numbers to 5 in 
many different ways 
Compare numbers –
bigger and smaller 
Understand counting 
principles when 
counting to 5 
Partition numbers to 5 
Recognise numbers to 
5 
Subitise to 5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Build to 10 only when students fully understand all number 
concepts for the numbers 1 to 5. 

Geometry 2D shapes  Sort, classify and match 
objects to attributes e.g 
colour, shape, size 

Order objects 
according to one 
attribute 

Measurement Positional language 
(on, behind.) 
 
Language to compare 
and order length and 
height and mass 

Language to sequence 
familiar events e.g. 
morning, night time 
 
Language to compare 
and order length and 
height and mass 

Language to describe 
time duration e.g. slow, 
a long time 
 
Language to compare 
and order length and 
height and mass 

Language to 
compare and 
order length and 
height and mass 

Chance and 
Data 

  Answer simple 
questions to collect 
information 
 
Group responses to 
questions such as, 
“What is the most 
popular pet in our 
class?” 

 

 



 

 

 
Positive Behaviour Support at Millen Primary School 
 
Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) is a whole school framework aimed at creating positive learning 
environments and improving the academic and behavioural outcomes of all students. This is 
achieved by adopting proactive strategies and explicitly teaching clearly defined behavioural 
expectations.  
 
‘The Millen Way ’identifies the behaviour expectations throughout different areas of the school. The 
PBS Teaching Timetable outlines when each of the behaviours is taught. These behaviours are 
reinforced through staff communications, assemblies, faction tokens and visuals displayed across 
the school.  
 
 

Outcomes of PBS at Millen Primary School 

Students know what is expected of them and choose to do so because they: 

¶ Know what to do 

¶ Have the skills to do it 

¶ See the natural benefits for acting responsibly 

 

Adults and students have more time to: 

¶ Focus on relationships 

¶ Focus on classroom instruction 

 

There is an instructional approach to discipline: 

¶ Instances of problem behaviour are opportunities to learn and practise pro-social behaviour 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

PBS Teaching Timetable Term One 

¶ Term 1, Wk 1 and 2 

Ẇ Take turns & cooperate 
Ẇ Follow class routines & rules 
Ẇ Actively listen to the speaker 
Ẇ Support and encourage others 
Ẇ Use manners  
Ẇ Eat only in allocated areas 

o Recess: Verandas 
o Lunch: Undercover area  

¶ Term 1, Wk 3 and 4 

Ẇ Treat your own and other people’s property with respect 
Ẇ Show self-respect through your appearance and behaviour  
Ẇ Care for school equipment 
Ẇ Keep focused 
Ẇ Be on time, organised and ready to learn  
Ẇ Make good choices 
Ẇ Keep working areas tidy 

¶ Term 1, Wk 5 and 6 

Ẇ Be an active learner 
Ẇ Be curious 
Ẇ Learn from your mistakes 
Ẇ If you don’t succeed, try again 
Ẇ Have a go 
Ẇ Keep a positive attitude  
Ẇ Find solutions for problems 

¶ Term 1, Wk 7 and 8 

Ẇ Complete your work 
Ẇ Use initiative 
Ẇ Step outside your comfort zone 
Ẇ Be a good sport 
Ẇ Accept winning and losing graciously 
Ẇ Approach learning opportunities positive 



 

 

¶ Term 1, Wk 9 and 10 

Ẇ Use appropriate volume 
Ẇ Maintain personal space 
Ẇ Always be your best 
Ẇ Set goals 
Ẇ Demonstrate high expectations 

Across 2021 
Look after community resources, facilities and equipment 
Demonstrate Millen’s values 
Be accepting of others 
When riding a bike or scooter, wear a helmet 
Show a positive attitude and be prepared to contribute 
Demonstrate Millen’s values 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


